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Dear Church Family and Friends, 

     “Go and do the same!” from the Gospel of Mark was a slogan used in our Stewardship 

Campaign several years ago.  It was very relevant then, and it is very relevant now.  Past 

church members built our church.  We enjoyed the fruits of their labor and generosity – and - 

have an obligation to make repairs, renovations and keep everything in good running order.  

It is our time to step up. 

      The roof over our educational building has an estimated life expectancy of two years as 

long as there are no severe weather issues.  Weather trends in North Carolina include severe 

wind and rain storms or hurricanes every two years. Roof repairs are complete from 

Hurricane Florence, including missing shingles and the leak by the chimney above the parlor. 

      It is time to conduct a building campaign and approve funding for a new roof.  

Administration met Monday, May 6th, and by unanimous consent, advised the Moderator to 

schedule a Special Congregational Meeting after our church service on Sunday, June 2nd.  An 

informational meeting to answer questions will be held at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, May 21.  

Trustees, Board members and interested members are encouraged to attend.  What follows 

is a brief description of where we are and additional details will be shared before or on May 

21st with follow-up by June 2nd: 

 The approximate roof cost is $46,616.00, 

 If we replace the roof now instead of waiting two years, the contractor will discount 

the cost by $4,000.00.  Best Distributing will be petitioned for a price break on 

materials, 

 The bank will loan 85% of the cost. Stewardship prefers a three year loan but not a 

loan that exceeds five years, 

 Fund raising will include several options from pledges, immediate contributions or 

gifts over a period of time.  Those who wish to use IRAs or stocks for tax purposes will 

have that option.  The contractor is Jim Scott; the bank is BB&T;  the stock agent is 

Grant Webber of Edward Jones. 

More information will be provided as we receive it.  The Stewardship Chair has created 

scenarios and models for funding the cost, and these and others will be discussed on May 

21st. Waiting is a costly option.  It could cost as much as $10,000.00 more two or three years 

from now – more if our aged roof experiences a severe weather mishap. 

      Join Will, Mary and myself as we all explore ways to “Go and do the same!”  Smiles will be     

     coming from Heaven. 

 

In Christian Love,  

Gary O. Bartlett, Moderator 


